THE OCTAGON NEWS

Volume XXX No. 12

NOVEMBER 1997

Christmas Party Directions

Meeting Date Moved!

Acoss
A Drive jrthe Country

RUMINATIONS

By Matt Schneider

This issue of The Octagon is the
final under the short-lived
editorship of Dave McCann.
Dave will be leaving us
November 7 for a position in
San Jose, CA. This means that
the Club needs one of you to
step forward and volunteer to
continue the standard of
excellence set in recent years for
The Octagon by Ron Parks and
Dave. Please seriously consider
taking on the challenge of
producing the Club’s main
method of communication with
the membership. Dave will be
leaving all materials with me, so
call soon please.

We had a good turn-out for the
last highway clean-up of this
year. Thanks to all. Linda
Wolfe knows who you are.

This is a good time to remind
you that participation in Club
events garners, in addition to the
fun and

comradeship, extra entries in the
monthly Gumball Rally drawing
worth $5.00, as well as the Big
Final Gumball Rally drawing in
October which pays your dues
for the next year.

You will note on the calendar
that the meeting dates for
November, January and
February have changed from the
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Southwestern Ohio Centre of the MG Car Club

MG Car Club Monthly Meeting
The Southwestern Ohio Centre of the MG
Car Club meets on the third Wednesday of
every month at the Lithuanian Social Club,
922 Valley Street, Dayton, at 8:00pm.

The next meeting will be:

Thursday
November 20, 1997

See Minutes (Page 10) for Details

Club Membership Information
Membership dues of the Southwestern
Ohio Centre of the MG Car Club are
eighteen dollars ($18.00) per year, payable

" during Sebterber and October. On January

1st the names of delinquent members are
removed from the roster. See Linda Wolfe
for further membership information.

MG Car Club Officers

President Matt Schneider
phone.......... 427-0074
email........ccoiiiiiii
....... schneiderm @falcon.al. wpafb.af.mil
Vice-President ........ccceeeerveeneans Dan Inlow
PhonE .....ocvivecicriiiicc, 426-9839
Secretary .......ccvevnvenne Jennifer Peterson
phone ..o, 293-2819
Treasurer .......eeeecosenns Bill Hammond
phone.......cccooviiiniiins 434-9967
Member at Large ...c..cucovveeeeees Ron Parks
phone......ccooccciiiniiniiiiiies 322-0717
email................. FKZS47A @prodigy.com
President Emeritus ........... Skip Peterson
PhONE ... 293-2819
email 1......coveneeneeene MGBSkip@aol.com

email 2....70721.3720@compuserve.com
Activities Chair Tim Oricko

phone......cooveveeeeeirieene, 434-5928
Membership Chair .... Linda Wolfe
phone.......coocvveiniicen, 429-0847
emMail....c.oooiieiiirieie e
bevl_lwolfe @k 12server.mveca.ohio.gov
Octagon News Editor ....... Dave McCann
.......................................... 399-5711
....................... 259-4340

....................... 399-4145
dmccann@bdm.com

John Wolfe

PhONE .ocoviirencciiircccnirns 420-0847
Historian & DIXMYTH........ Dick Smith
............................ 434-1750
rsmithomo@aol.com

MG News Hotline.......ccooueeursveenes 434-1287

British Car BBS 434-1655
Web Page

..www.car-list.com/carclub/mgskip.html
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Upcoming Events

November

December

January

Feburary

1 Highway Cleanup Mc-D s in Vandalia 9:00am
7 Fish Fry Lithuania Club 6:00pm-10:00pm
20 MGCC Meeting Lithuania Club THIS S A THURSDAY!!

6  Christmas Party Skip & Jennifer Peterson’s

15  MGCC Meeting Lithuania Club THIS IS A THURSDAY!!

19 MGCC Meeting Lithuania Club THIS IS A THURSDAY!!

Ruminitions - Continued from Page 1

traditional third Wednesday to
the third Thursday. This is not a
mistake. The Lithuanian Social
Club has been experiencing
difficulties of both legal and
financial nature. They will be
closed on Wednesdays for a
while. This has meant that the
MG Car Club had to move the
monthly meeting. The
November meeting will be on
the 20th. Please note this on
your calendar. At the October
meeting we voted to purchase
several memberships to the
Lithuanian Social Club for the
MG Car Club. Unfortunately
this would not be possible
according to the Lithuanian
Club Board.

An alternative discussed at our

meeting was to purchase
individual memberships for the
MG Car Club Board as a
demonstration of our support.
We will need to revisit this topic
at this monthly meeting. The
free meeting space they provide
us is a blessing to our treasury,
and allows us to conduct our
meetings in relative peace and
calm. I encourage all of us to
support the Lithuanian Social
Club as best we can.

Do not forget the Christmas
Party at the Petersens on
December 6. There should be a
map and instructions in this
issue of The Octagon.

See you at the meeting on
Thursday, 20 November. ON

Nuts & Bolts

The annual MG Car Club
Christmas Party will be held on
Saturday, Dec. 6th at the home
of Skip and Jennifer Peterson.
The party will commence about
7:30 pm. Guests are required to
bring a gag gift for the annual
gift exchange and no doubt,
some gifts from previous years
will find their way

into new hands this year.
Guests should also bring an hor
d’ourve and whatever they
would like to drink. Ice, mixers
and glassware will be provided.
Dress 1is festive casual.
Directions to the Peterson’s Far
Hills (Rte 48) to Stroop Rd. If
going north on Far Hills, turn
right, if coming south turn left.
East on Stroop to Ackerman
(There is a traffic light at the
intersection, Oakview School is
on the corner) South on
Ackerman to Wing View. About
5 blocks House sits on the
southwest corner of Wing View
and Ackerman. There is a large
boulder in the yard at the corner.
Address is 4400 Wing View
This party is actually the
December meeting, however, no
official minutes will be taken.
See you on the 6th.

TOOLS
from the internet via Carl Sparklin
HAMMER: Originally

employed as a weapon of war,
the hammer nowadays is used as
a kind of divining rod to locate
expensive car parts not far from
the object we are trying to hit.

MECHANIC’S KNIFE: Used
Nuts & Bolts - Continued on Page 9
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My MG!! At E-Check?
by Rick Feeback

First off, Id like to thank Jasper
Cemino for bringing to our
attention that ‘collector plate’
cars need to be E-Checked.

I spoke with a supervisor at the
Ohio EPA Headquarters in
Columbus and found this to be a
brand new law that they’ve
created. (Yet another E-Check
change?!)

Why? Because people who are
trying to beat the E-Check
system have bought ‘collector
plates’ for any car that failed E-
Check. These include such fine
collector cars as Escorts, K-
Cars, and those lovely
Chevettes!!! If these people put
as much effort into maintaining
their cars as they did ‘beating’
the system, they would pass E-
Check with no problem.

But anyway... Now anyone who
has a true collector car that is
not yet twenty-five years old has
to suffer. Our cars are mostly
driven on clear days, when a
smog threat is at its least! So I
think it is wrong that they must
be E-Checked . I personally
have done performance
modifications and they are quite
costly. I don’t want to undo
them just to pass E-Check. 1
don’t drive my car that much,
just 732 miles this summer, and
that is not enough to label it as a
‘gross polluter!” (besides that I
like the way it runs now!)

The supervisor did tell me that
they are researching the
possibility of making true

ECheck - Continued on Page 4

MG Adventure to
Albuquerque

By Ron Parks
Wednesday October 1, 1997

My adventure began this
morning with the top down. I
stopped by the parents of my
friend with whom I'll be staying
in Albuquerque, for a cup of
coffee. They live just down the
road when they’re not in
Florida. After coffee and a
couple of pictures I hit the road.
I got as far as Route 127, the
Eaton exit from I-70, when [
said to myself, “This is silly.
I’m freezing.” The top went up.

I’m writing this journal entry by
the light of a fluorescent lantern
in my tent. I told Dave
McCann I'd do an article,
therefore I must make notes
each day, lest I forget.

Today’s driving was actually
pretty uneventful. Had lunch at
a roadside rest area somewhere
in Indiana. Gassed up in Brazil
Indiana and again in Rolla
Missouri just east of this

campground.

Stopped here at the Arlington
RV Park about 30 miles east of
Springfield MO to camp for the
night. It only cost $4 to pitch a
tent. When I checked in, I
remembered that I hadn’t
brought insect repellent. He had
some and guess what. It cost
$4.25. More than the campsite.
I barely got the tent up before
dark. Called my wife Linda
from the comfort of my tent
using the cell phone I had
borrowed from a friend at work.
My plan was to only use the cell
phone, with it’s related high
cost, for emergency car trouble
calls, but it was late and dark, I
didn’t want to hunt a telephone.
Those things are very
convenient aren’t they! I called
Linda every night to let her
know where I was and that I was
Okay.

Had my supper in the tent. I'm
eating out of the cooler on this
trip. Do you get the idea this
was a low budget trip? Pickle
pimento loaf sandwich with

Adventure - Continured on Page 4
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Adventure - Continued from Page 5

see. OK, back on the road

again.

I hadn’t gotten far when near
Springfield MO, I saw a sign for
Bass Pro Shops Outdoor World,
the biggest outdoor sporting
goods shop, maybe in the
world? A fishing buddy had
told me it was south of
Springfield, MO. Well, the sign
that said it was only 4 miles was
too enticing. I'm glad I stopped
to see it even though I only
spent about 20 minutes and
didn’t see but a small part of it.
They have ponds, water falls a
fishing and hunting museum,
row after row of fishing and
hunting stuff and boats outside.
It’s really something to see,
even if you’re not a hunter or
fisherman. This was research
for some future fishing (and
antique -ing, if our wives go)
trip for my friend Dick Wildman
& me. Ibought a couple of beer
holders and a post card
Outside, a fellow driving a
blazer stopped by and asked me
about the MG and said he had
owned a TD and a ‘73" B.
Everybody has owned one or
knows someone who has. Isn’t
that the truth? It had warmed up
considerably so after taking a
picture of my MG in front of
Bass Pro Shops Outdoor World I
put the top down and hit the
road.

This couple in a new silver
BMW Roadster with a small
suitcase strapped on their
luggage rack passed me. She
waved, he gave me a thumbs up.
That’s good isn’t it? I thought
to myself, they’re probably

turning less than 2000 rpms in
sixth gear. I looked at my tac.
3600 rpms at 65 mph. Anyway,
they were out on the road having
a good time too!

A little later two guys on
Harleys passed me. One of
them gave me the thumbs-up.
Now I really hope that’s a good
thing? It was. I talked to them
at the next rest stop. They came
from Minnesota and were
headed for Vandalia Oklahoma.
We traded compliments on the
MG and the chrome laden
Harleys.

I’ve been running with the cell
phone charger plugged into the
cigarette lighter. I noticed there
is a light on the charger that isn’t
on. Determined the cigarette
lighter wasn’t working. So, I’'ll
have to plug it into an outlet
when I stop this evening.

I splurged for lunch today, I
stopped at a Shake-n-Shake in
Tulsa. It was good! Yah, itis a

Balloons of every shape were in Albuquerque

low budget trip, but I’ve eaten
every meal from the cooler for
the past two days and a burger
fries and shake is just what I
needed.

The BMW must have pulled
over for lunch too, because after
my lunch stop, they passed me
again. Every time I see them
they’re passing me? This time
she was driving. Got another
Thumbs-up and a wave.

I'm here at the KOA
campground near Elk City
Oklahoma tonight. When I
called Linda, I mentioned that I
was going to shower in the
morning. She said, “You might
as well, what good would it do
you to shower and then crawl
into that scundgy old sleeping
bag.” I’ve only had it since high
school. Did I mention that this
was a low budget trip?

When I put the tent up this
evening I found the bag for the

Adventure - Continued on Page 7
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souvenirs for the girls? By now
more balloons were beginning to
inflate. It turned into a
photographer’s paradise. The
balloons were lined up in rows.
The outside rows took off first,
while the next rows were
partially inflated. This
constantly changing show went
on for the next three hours. The
thing that surprised me is that
we could walk among the
balloons as they were being
inflated. They had referees there
in black an white striped shirts
with whistles to shoo people
away when a balloon pilot
needed more room. It seemed to
work. We didn’t see any
mishaps.

There were many special shaped
balloons, but the vast majority
were regular shaped balloons of
every color. A beautiful sight! I
wonder why Eastman Kodak
sponsors this event?

Sunday October 5, 1997

The plan is to relax and take it
easy today, kind of. 1 washed
the MG and Sherry’s Honda
CRX. Early afternoon I got out
my Indy ‘96' book and with the
help of a city map found the
first of four people listed from
Albuquerque. Dick & Jean
Roberts were more than happy
to show me their MG TF, their
Rubber Bumper B and their
Jensen-Healey. Had I been there
a day earlier, I could have gone
on their British Car Club tour to
Santa Fe. They knew two of the
other three Albuquerque
residents listed in the MG Indy
‘96' book.

Me-n-Kenworth. (Look at the center of the wheel)

Went grocery shopping in the
afternoon to restock my cooler
for the trip home.

We went to Old Town, a touristy
area of shops and an old church.
I bought a T-shirt for myself and
a refrigerator magnet for Linda.
Did I mention that this is a low
budget trip?

Monday October 6, 1997

Got an early start before sunup.
The first time I stopped I set the
idle down some. Did that a
couple of times as I came down
from the high altitude. I'm
adding oil at every fillup now. I
stopped at the Route 66 museum
in Clinton Oklahoma, It
included a video, some old cars,
50's style diners and lots of
pictures. It was interesting for
the low budget price of $3.
Didn’t find an acceptable
campsite where I had planned in
Oklahoma, and so kept on
driving all night. Made it to the
campground in Missouri where
I had camped on the way out.
Tried to set up the tent but the

ground was too hard on the spot
I picked. I was too tired to
move elsewhere so I slept in the
MG the rest of the night. I put
the sleeping bag on the
passenger seat, laid my head on
it and slept. I was so tired it
didn’t matter. Oh, yes the top
was still up from my little
encounter with an isolated
thundershower in the afternoon.
The MG has been running great!

Tuesday October 7, 1997

I got up this morning, showered,
had my breakfast, packed things
up and got in the MG to head
home. 1 turned the key and
nothing. [ tried again-still
nothing. Not even a click. That
should have been a clue, but I
didn’t catch on yet. I'm
thinking, well, I did drive all
night with the lights on like
Dave and Lois Gribler did, the
battery is probably dead.
Neither of the other campers in
the park had a battery charger, so
I took the battery out, after
removing everything so I could

Adventure - Continued on Page 9
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Minutes

[Ed: amazingly, this month we
have minutes from last month’s
meeting]

The October meeting of the MG
Car Club, Southwestern Ohio
Centre was called to order at
8:01 pm at the Lithuanian Social
Club by President Matt
Schneider. Mary Agnes,
manager of the Lithuanian
Social Club, was given the floor
to discuss some recent issues

with the club and their
operation.
Due to a “housing code

violation”, the club will be
closed for two weeks during
some period of time in the
future. They will also be closed
on Tuesdays and Wednesdays
for the next few months. The
club is asking that we change
our meeting date for the next
couple of months. They also ask
that

we continue to support them
through some difficult times,
and would encourage any and
all to join the club as members.
They have also cancelled the
upcoming fish fry in November.
They

appreciate our support, and will
try to work with us so we can
continue to meet at their hall.

The group agreed to discuss
options later in the meeting.
Matt Schneider then thanked last
year’s officers for their work,
and introduced the new officers.
The minutes from the September
meeting were approved unread
since no one could find them.

The Treasurer’s report from Bill
Hammond indicated a staring
balance of $509.22, income of
$264.50, expenses of $140.17
for a closing balance of $633.55.

The membership report from
Linda Wolfe welcomed new
member Garth Williams from
Oakwood. Williams owns a
1965 MGB and joined as a result
of attending British Car Day
‘97.

Octagon News editor Dave
McCann asked for articles and
cars of the month, and reminded
all that the deadline for
publication is the first
Wednesday of the month. You're
reading it right here, in the
Octagon News.

A beer break was called at 8:30
pm and Ron Parks had a slide
show from his recent trip to
Albuquerque. Parks drove his
“B” out and back with no
problems, to attend the annual
Balloon rally. The meeting
reconvened at about 8:55 pm.

Skip Peterson presented a report
on the BCD ‘98 meeting held
October 8 at Marion’s. New
general chairman Ron Wynne
was not present at the meeting,
however, the core group in
attendance agreed to accept the
financial statement which
showed a closing profit of about
$2700. $1700 was agreed

to be left in the checking
account and each club is to
receive a check for $1000 for
their share of the profit. All
committee chairs agreed to stay
on for one more year and no
date was set for another

meeting. Peterson will work
with Ron Wynne regarding the
next planning meeting.

The Wolfe’s reported on the fall
color tour held the previous
Sunday, with 19 cars in caravan.
They drove to Caesars Creek
and on to Valley Vineyards for a
late afternoon dinner.

The nest Highway Clean-Up is
shceduled for Saturday, Oct. 25,
9 am at the McDonalds in
Vandalia.

Jasper Cimino brought up the
change in E-Check laws that
require an E-Check test for cars
with collector car plates. They
were previously exempt from
the test. Rick Feeback is going
to research the law changes and
prepare an article or report on
the new laws governing E-
Check.

The Miata Club had invited us
to join them on their fall tour,
which was noted in the meeting.

Linda Wolfe has agreed to
handle the renewal of our
membership with the
“Motherclub”, the MG Car Club
of England, which involves
paying with a credit card due to
the difference in pounds versus
dollars.

The floor was then opened for
discussion regarding meeting
dates and the Lithuanian Club
situation. Much discussion
followed, and it was basically
agreed that we want to continue
to meet at the Lithuanian Club,
and to work with them. There
were suggestions involving
making a financial contibution

Minutes - Continued on Page 11
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Minutes - Continued from Page 10

to the club in a show of support.
Dick Smith moved that the club
buy memberships for the
officers. Steve Powell seconded
the motion, and then an
amendment was brought to the
floor to buy open memberships
without officers names being
placed in the membership files.

The original motion was
defeated so the amended motion
could be voted on. The amended
motion, to purchase five open
memberships in the Lithuanian
Club, was passed unanimously
and President Matt Schnieder
was instructed to work with the
Lithuanin Club to secure the
memberships.

It was also voted on to move the
November and January meetings
to the third THURSDAY of the
month. Those dates are Nov. 20
and January 15. Hopefully,
after that we can return to
Wednesday nights. The
December meeting is the
Christmas Party, to be held at
the Peterson’s, 4400 Wing View
Lane in Kettering. Party starts
at 7:30 pm on Saturday,
December 6th.

Bill Hammond is offering his
‘63 MGB for sale. He is asking
$7000 or best offer. Matt
Schneider has a ‘78 MGB for
sale, asking $3000 or best offer.
The GumBall Rally winner was
Linda Wolfe.

The meeting was adjourned at
9:50 pm. Respectfully
submitted, Skip Peterson, acting
secretary in the absence of
Jennifer Peterson ON

Nuts & Bolts - Continued from Page 9

illuminating grease buildup on
crankshaft pulleys.

TWO-TON HYDRAULIC
ENGINE HOIST: A handy tool
for testing the tensile strength of
ground straps and hydraulic
clutch lines you may have
forgotten to disconnect.

CRAFTSMAN 1/2 x 16-INCH
SCREWDRIVER: A large
motor mount prying tool that
inexplicably has an accurately
machined screwdriver tip on the
end without the handle.

BATTERY ELECTROLYTE
TESTER: A handy tool for
transferring sulfuric acid from
car battery to the inside of your
toolbox after determining that
your battery is dead as a
doornail, just as you thought.

AVIATION METAL SNIPS:
See hacksaw.

TROUBLE LIGHT: The
mechanic’s own tanning booth.
Sometimes called a drop light, it
is a good source of vitamin D,
“the sunshine vitamin” which is
not otherwise found under cars
at night. Health benefits aside,
its main purpose is to consume
40-watt light bulbs at about the
same rate that 105-mm howitzer
shells might be used during, say,
the first few hours of the Battle
of the Bulge. More often dark
than light, its name is somewhat
misleading.

PHILLIPS SCREWDRIVER:
Normally used to stab the lids of
old-style paper-and-tin oil cans
and splash oil on your shirt; can
also be used, as the name
implies, to round off Phillips

Classifieds - Continued from Page 12

and used) that I have kept.

Personally I would love to have
one restored completely, and
maybe hot rod the other - after
all where else can you get a car
that will corner, stop, and
accelerate to its top speed very
well, sound like it’s doing
100MPH and still not raise the
man in blues ire when you go by
his radar gun......

Well if you are interested, the
cars are near Seattle, WA and
one could be driven most
anywhere, the other needs a
trailer though. Also a large
pickup truck to carry the odds
and ends that go with them. I
would like $2500.00 - but would
consider offers from those
serious about the cars.

Reply via email to:
mperez3 @w-link.net

* Wanted *

MGB Mid-70's $2,500 to
$3,000, Runs well. Call Ernie at
(937) 836-7661

Newsletter Editor - Apply at
MGCC Southwest Ohio Centre

screw heads.

AIR COMPRESSOR: A
machine that takes energy
produced in a coal-burning
power plant 200 miles away and
transforms it into compressed air
that travels by hose to a Chicago
Pneumatic impact wrench that
grips rusty suspension bolts last
tightened 40 years ago by
someone in Abingdon,
Oxfordshire, and rounds them
off. ON
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* Classified *

‘61 Austin Healey Bugeye
Sprite, Frame-off restoration,
burgundy paint, fresh 948
engine, wire wheels, previous
award winner at BCD, $10,000.
Call Tim at 299-1018

‘62 MG Midget First year
Midget imported to U.S.) Runs
good needs some body work,
new interior not installed, some
restoration completed $2,000.
Call Tim at 299-1018

“79 MGB $4,000. Call 426-
7305

Righthand Drive Dash (NOS)
for 62-67 MGB with glove box
door. Still in “BMC” box.
$175. Call Randy Balogh (513)
933-0950

MGA Sheet Metal and other
misc. parts for sale. Call Wally
at 890-5346

“71 MGB BRG, 71,000 miles,
restored, $8,000. Call Andrea &
Ron at (937) 426-7748

1954 MG TF Excellent
condition, Black with red
interior, Canvas top, Spoke
wheels, Completely restored in
1990. Barbara Weyl 513-459-
6703 days, 513-398-3624
evenings.

1973 MG Midget, New burnt
orange paint, Navy blue interior,
60000 original miles, New top,
New brakes, Rebuilt master
cylinder, Runs and drives very
well, car is in great condition all
around. Call Ron Wynne at
937-837-5510 for more
information

I have two Sprite MK IV’s -

MG Car Club Members’
E-Mail Addresses

Randy Balogh

MGBay @aol.com

Sam Hodges
hodgessb@flyemet.udayton.edu

John Lucente
PRBOO@aol.com

Charley McCamey
CDMMGB @aol.com

Dave McCann
DMCCANN@®@bdm.com

Ron Parks
FKZS47A @prodigy.com

Skip Peterson
MGBSkip@aol.com or
70721.3720@compuserve.com

Matt Schneider
schneiderm@falcon.al.wpafb.af.mil

Dick Smith
rsmithomo@aol.com

Ellen Sparklin
star@dma.org

Karl Sparklin
sparklik @dma.org

Linda Wolfe

bevl_lwolfe @k12server.mveca.ohio.gov

John Zeno
MGFAST @aol.com

From the Editor

by Dave McCann

All contributions to the
newsletter are always welcome.
(Encouraged even. Heck, for a
good article I’ll even cut you in
on my newsletter salary.) You
can mail them to me at 1238
Glenmore Dr., Springfield, OH
45503. Or if you prefer the
information super highway, my
E-Mail address is:

DMCCANN@bdm.com

Faxing is also an option, with
the number being:

(937) 399-4145.

Any of those methods will work
fine or you can call me at home
[(937) 399-5711] or at work
[(937) 259-4340] and we can
arrange to meet and transfer
materials or conduct an
interview. However, please
don’t call me at home after
10:00pm. Leaving me a
message at work is a good 24
hour option, and I usually spend
more time there than at home
anyway. ON

One is fairly nice and quite
driveable, with a hardtop
installed for the coming rainy
season. It was built in 1967.
The other is in good shape,
except that it is disassembled
and mostly in boxes... It does
need work, the body is straight,
but badly in need of paint and
reassembly. It is a 1969 model.
Anyway, I have neither the time
nor the time or even any time to

deal with them, and there may
be someone out there who likes
to look at, work on and drive
small English cars (and has at
least some time). Ilove driving
and working on them, but still
have no time.

Oh yes, I want to sell them as a
package, with the 20 or so year
collection of spares, extras (new

Classifieds - Continued on Page 11




